July 8, 2015

Jody Perry Director, Charter School Support School Board of Broward County 600 SE 3rd Avenue Fort Lauderdale, FL 33301

Dear Ms. Perry:

The Wingate Oaks Charter Board is requesting the School Board of Broward County grant a one year deferral for the opening of the Wingate Oaks Charter School. It is our desire to use the deferral time to further negotiate and come to an agreement on the facility usage. Our goal will be to open the school for the 2016-17 school year.

If you need additional information regarding this request please contact Denise Rusnak at 954-448-9024.

Sincerely,

Leah A. Kelly

Sean a. Killy

Chair, Wingate Oaks Founding Board